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S h i r e  of 

Gunnedah 
L a n d  o f  Opportunity 

Director — Resource Assessment 
Planning Services 
Department of Planning & Environment 
GPO Box 39 
SYDNEY NSW 2001 

Anna.Timbrell@planning.nsw.gov.au 

5 August 2015 

Dear Sir/Madam, 

III 111161119117111111111 

Re: Sunnyside Coal Project — 5 Year Extension to Mining Operations 
App. No. MP 06_0308 MOD1 

I refer to the abovementioned. 

Council has no objection to the proposed Modification of Consent to extend the mining operations. 

However, Council would like to highlight that the existing haulage road is not located within a dedicated 
public reserve. In the establishment of the mine, Council agreed to the relocation of part of the haulage 
road, on the condition that, at the conclusion of mining operations, the public road was re-constructed 
as a 'T-intersection' on the correct alignment (in the public road reserve) and the temporary haulage 
road be re-instated to its former character. 

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Council's Manager Development & 
Planning, Carolyn Hunt on 6740 2122. 

Yours faithfully 

+4+ 

Carolyn Hunt 
MANAGER DEVELOPMENT & PLANNING 

Contact: C Hunt  6740 2122 
Reference: 878337 
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